A meeting of Goring Heath Parish Council was held in the Village Hall on Thursday 7th January 2018 at 8pm.

Present:  Chairman, Peter Dragonetti, Councillors Nick Elsome, and Marjo McGee, also present were Martin Wise, New Member Chris Jessop, Lucy Turner, Caroline Hadley and Amanda Holland, Parish clerk.
1. Apologies for Absence were received from Hilary Dewey, Liz Collas, Nick Henry, Kevin Bulmer and Rob Simister

2. Minutes of the last meeting, Thursday 14th December 2017 were signed as correct. 
3. Matters Arising. Peter to meet with Rob to discuss ongoing developments regarding The White Lion at Crays Pond. Martin reported that clearing the Swales at Crays Pond is in progress.
4. Parish Hall.  All going well. The Parish Hall Trustees will be repainting the interior this weekend.
5. Newsletter/Website. Lucy will add Chris Jessop to the list of councillors at the back of the newsletter. Minutes of these meetings were on the website.  It was reported that the bookings for the village hall were down and it was agreed to add the booking details to Facebook. It was noted that the Village Hall Quiz will be held on February 3rd 2018 and teams can be organised.
6.  Recreation Ground.  The height of one of the swings still needed to be adjusted  Very wintery and wet.
7. District Councillors Report. No Report.
8. County Councillors Report. No Report.
9. Planning and Unauthorised Developments –P17/S4457/HH Old Well Cottage, Goring Heath Road Whitchurch Hill RG8 7PQ. Demolition of existing conservatory and erection of a two storey side extension in its place. Some internal reconfiguration. Decision deferred, Peter to follow up. P17/S4365/HH Conway Crays Pond RG8 7QG Workshop / hobby room extension to existing garage. No strong views, but would advise that the development was seen as disproportionate to the size of the dwelling and restrictions were advised to negate conversion to industrial premises.
10. Finance & Bank reconciliation. There was £11,862.57 in the bank on 3/1/2018. The following payments were authorised:
HMRC









  £74.00

Clerks Salary December






£296.00

Contribution towards bus service 





£200.00

 Contribution towards bus service                                                   
            £200.00

Newsletter                                           




£240.00

Parish Online



  




  £36.00

Bugler  (War Memorial Service)                                                                     £60.00  
 (£30.00 to be paid by Whitchurch PC)

Receipts:               OCC                    Grass Cutting 


  £236.98  
                               C J Camplin
advert in Newsletter

  £150.00

                                Just Bricks
advert in Newsletter

    £90.00 

                                War Memorial Trust 
Grant


£3450.00
The bank reconciliation was presented and the bank statement signed off. 

11.  Precept. The current precept of £26,500.00 was discussed following circulation of figures. As there are no large capital projects planned, and sufficient funds were available for contingency/ adverse weather / possible damage to trees, it was agreed that a 10% reduction in the precept to £24K could be made. AH to send off precept documents.
12. Chris Jessop asked for clarification regarding income/expenditure and the rules governing section 137 money. A discussion followed about how the PC manage finances.

13.  Consideration and approval of financial regulations. It was decided to approve the financial regulations paper as circulated as a draft, pending approval at the next meeting.

14.  Change of Clerk. Warm thanks were made to Caroline Hadley for many years of clerking and the contribution she has made to the Parish. Amanda Holland was welcomed as the new clerk.
15.  Bank Signatories. Appropriate approval and procedures were followed to include Amanda Holland as cheque signatory.

16.  142 Bus service.  It was reported that there has been increased usage of the service recently.  Lucy confirmed that the timetable has been widely circulated and is now up on Facebook.

. 
17. Linking of the Footpath to Goring and the Reduction of Speed at Crays Pond were discussed. A meeting with the Director of infrastructure about the footpath is pending, and note was made to report on both issues to the next meeting.
18. Crays Pond, Tine Pits and parish owned land were discussed. A report by John Morris 2016 recommended that some trees at Crays Pond, most notably willows/cherries/oaks that are overhanging the road should be pollarded. The report was passed to Martin Wise for consideration.
19. The Village Fete will be held this year on Saturday 26th May. Parish Council members traditionally do the BBQ, tips on how to improve this were discussed.

20.  Correspondence. None.
21. AOB. Chris Jessop was welcomed to the committee. Martin asked about the new barn that has been built on the site of Bozedown Fort. Have Historic England replied to enquiry, was there an agricultural notification to Whitchurch PC. Peter and Martin to follow up. 
22. The meeting closed at 9.30pm.
                          The date of the next meeting will be Thursday 8th February at 8pm.
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